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 First, I’d like to apologize for 
missing the Opening Party, but it couldn’t 
be helped. We had an unfortunate death 
in the family over the Memorial Day 
weekend. Thank you to those that ex-
pressed your condolences.  
 For those that did attend the 
Opening Party, you received a copy of 
the Yearbook. In the Commodore’s Mes-
sage I indicated that the Board was ex-
ploring ways to increase membership in 
the critical young family category. Any-
one that has watched any of the X boat or 
Opti races this year understands the need 
to recruit this membership category – 
there were only 7 X boats racing last Sat-
urday! And, of the 11 X boats registered 
this year, just 3 families account for 6 of 
them.  

In the Commodore’s Message I 
also said that the Board was looking at 
amendments to the By-laws to accom-
plish the goal increasing this membership 
category. I also said that a draft of the 
proposed amendments would be posted to 
the website by now. If any of you have 
checked the website you noticed there 
wasn’t anything posted yet. Initial ideas 
and proposals were circulated among the 
Board. This prompted further meaningful 
and vigorous discussion and other ideas. 

   There have been other thoughts 
   and ideas offered and discussed                                             
by various members as well. All the dis-
cussion and engagement on the topic is 
encouraging and demonstrates how pas-
sionate we all are about our club.  
 At the core of the discussion, the 
issue seems to be how to maintain the 
volunteer nature of the club while at the 
same time making it more accessible to 
the young family. Although our initiation 
and family membership fees total ap-
proximately $1,500.00, the reality is that 
to join it currently costs well in excess of 
$500,000.00 if you factor in the cost of 
the requisite real estate required for mem-
bership. That is a steep price to pay, espe-
cially for a young family just starting out. 
Some of the ideas discussed to address 
these 2 issues - the volunteerism and the 
actual cost to join - were to 1) create a 
second membership category without 
voting rights for those potential members 
that did not satisfy the “close proximity” 
criteria, 2) allow families with children in 
the LBSS for 2 years or more to join as 
regular members, 3) a crew membership 
may become a regular member after 2 
years, or 4) eliminate the “close prox-
imity” requirement and replace it with a 
defined territory, say anywhere within 20 
miles of the shores of Lake Beulah for 
regular membership, coupled with a 2 
year trial period for potential members  

living outside the defined territory for 
them to demonstrate their commitment to 
the volunteerism after which regular 
membership would or would not be of-
fered depending on their fulfillment of 
their volunteer requirements.  
 The Board recognizes this is a 
very sensitive issue about which the 
members have very strong feelings. Con-
sequently the Board is still working on 
the amendments and welcomes any and 
all input from the members. Please, dis-
cuss it with your friends and, particularly, 
with any of the Board members. We 
really want your input. We will be host-
ing another round table discussion on 
June 29th at 4:00 p.m. and hope you all 
will attend and share your thoughts. 
Thank you! 
 

          Frank Davenport        Frank Davenport        Frank Davenport        Frank Davenport    

 
 
 
Saturday, June 21, 2014   6:30 PM  at the LBYC 
Reserve ASAP before Sunday, June 15th 
Call or email Jeff  Lippert…... See flyer inside! 

COUNTRY & WESTERN
THEME NIGHT

PREPARE FOR 
“LBYC JEOPARDY”



  
    What great attendance we had at the 
Signal/Pro meeting on May 30th  Many thanks 
to sailors for providing drinks and a great meal 
to all our Signal Boat volunteers!   When I am 
at off-lake events, it always reminds me how 
good our teams are - and our volunteers want 
to be better.  75 of us enjoyed great weather 
Friday evening;   Candace was able to dem-
onstrate from the Signal Boat detailed race 
committee roles and responsibilities; flags/
horns/Ollie/range finder…. While JP led the 
PRO discussion on appropriate courses for 
wind directions, offset & gate length (10 boat 
lengths!), listening to the fleet tell if the line is  

 
biased, and when/how to change the course, 
and even got in his swim trunks to tip over an 
MC to show proper righting … first verify the 
sailor is OK, then approach from mast side, 
grab a sidestay, rotate boat until mast is no 
longer upwind. 
     Thanks again to all our wonderful Signal 
Boat volunteers.  All of us sailors appreciate 
the time and the inclement weather you some-
times endue to support the race. Thank you, 
thank you, thank you!   If you notice any bro-
ken equipment, or have suggestions to im-
prove – please email or text/call me at  
cakubice@scj.com  / 262.374.2089      
         

         Chris KubicekChris KubicekChris KubicekChris Kubicek 

FROM THE SAILING COMMODORE                                      FROM THE SAILING COMMODORE                                      FROM THE SAILING COMMODORE                                      FROM THE SAILING COMMODORE                                          

Above:  Chris checking people in at the 
Opening Party. 

Johnny on the Spot!  Jeff Hud-
son writes:  I righted three capsized 
MCs today, June 8th during the Sunday 
morning race, including the race leader 
(past tense).  I am please to report that 
the water temperature was refreshing, 
but not too cold and all three skippers 
completed the race. Photos left to right: 
Candace demonstrates the Signal Boat 
and John Porter righted an MC safely.  

Signal Boat Improvement   by Frank Rappold 

It has been requested that the mount (placement) for Ollie be moved  
farther back in the boat.  I installed a second mount farther back so  
that signal boat crews have a choice for the placement for Ollie. 

C Fleet Party-
Watch your email. 
Details to be  
announced. 



    Socially SpeakingSocially SpeakingSocially SpeakingSocially Speaking    

Greetings,Greetings,Greetings,Greetings,    
 
     Your social chair is on a learning 
curve.  Learning how much there is to 
do at the Club in the summer.  Learn-
ing that a big job is keeping the Club 
supplied with all things necessary - 
thanks to Julie Haeger for overseeing 
this job.  Learning that rentals are a big 
job and relieved that Candace has 
handled them like a pro.  Learning that 
the bar is a very busy place and appre-
ciating Jeff Lippert’s expertise as he 
keeps the bar stocked; along with Don 
Stein who keeps our soda choices 
stocked.  Learning that my new forms 
need tweaking weekly!!!   
     But the good news is that we are 
underway, with the Opening Party, two 

successful cookouts, Signal Boat party, 
Fleet meetings, wedding rental etc. 
behind us.  Here’s hoping my learning 
curve is on the upswing. 
     Kids’ meals (10 and under) have 
begun.  Price at a cookout is $4.  For 
that price the entrees have been a 
choice of hot dog, quesadilla, dinosaur 
chicken nuggets or a smaller portion of 
the adult entree.  Let the kitchen know 
what your child wants to be sure of 
availability. 
     Drink of the month is a Beulah 
Blue.  If you want a refreshing summer 
‘cooler,’ consider this lemonade/
raspberry blue vodka drink.  Available 
at cookouts in June. 
 
     PLEASE update your yearbook - 
my email is:  p.d.krueger@gmail.com 

    Thanks 
to the Hae-
ger/Roble 
crew and 
the Alger 
team for 
their great 
cookout 
dinners.  
Be sure to 
support the 
upcoming 
Boiled Owls 
Cookout on 
June 18th.   The proceeds go to repair 
or replace our sailing trophies  
 

         Peggy  Krueger         Peggy  Krueger         Peggy  Krueger         Peggy  Krueger    

 Tues 6-17 Sidestays’ Meeting      9:30 
 Wed 6-18 Boiled Owls Cookout       6:00 
 Thurs 6-19 Youth Night #2 
   Men’s Tennis       5:00 
 Sat 6-21  Country Western Party    6:00

 Mon 6-23 LBSS Opti Regatta 
 Wed 6-25 Cookout                  after 6:00  
 Thurs 6-26 Men’s Tennis      5:00 
 Sat 6-28 C Fleet Party  

                What’s Happening at the LBYC 

 Cookout 
June 18th 

Boiled Owls Cookout 
Serving after 6:00 

 
Grilled Chicken Breast  

 Homemade Sides & Desserts 
 

Hosts: Rob Clayton, Ron Clayton,  
Gerloff,, Kreinbrink, L. Welscher 

Cookout 
June 25th 

Serving after 6:00 
 

Italian Beef Sandwiches 
Delicious sides 

Homemade Desserts 
 

Hosts: K. Jarecki, Grubis, B. 
Kercher, Heckman, Meehan 

Peggy checking the ribs on  
the grill for the  Opening 
Party  catered by Saz’s. 

Above: The gals on the May 28th Cookout gather 
round the Nesco.  Julie Haeger, Florence Phillips 
Nancy Roble and Cheryl Porter. 

Wendy Bitter and Dale 
Roble celebrate that 
magic age at the Cook-
out on May 28th. 

Above: Our June 4th Cookout committee posed after serv-
ing Iowa Maid-Rites.  From top left: Char Mueller, Dennis 
Smalley, Dave Sko, Bill & Peg Hudson, Ann Akger, Judy 
Smalley, Stan Alger, Judy Sko 

Beth Kreinbrink used her spectacular geraniums as table 
decorations at the Opening Party. They are now planted at 
the club.  Check them out and thank her when you see her. 



LBYCLBYCLBYCLBYC
JOIN OUR “WAGON TRAIN” FOR SOME 

BLAZING SADDLES

COUNTRY & WESTERN
THEME NIGHT

“BRING YOUR WESTERN WEAR AND JOIN OUR 

CAMP FIRE FOR THE BEST SATURDAY PARTY OF 

THE 2014 SEASON!!!”

WHEN: 

Saturday, June 21st
6pm– 10pm

WHERE:

Lake Beulah Yacht Club
N9220 East Shore Drive, East Troy, WI

FEATURING • Country Western Music & Jeopardy Games

Delicious Chuck Wagon Fare• Steak, chicken, hot dogs, 

baked beans, salad, and desserts

Specialty beverage • Sangria

RESERVATIONS REQUIRED
PLACE RESERVATIONS AND MEAL CHOICE WITH JEFF LIPPERT AT EITHER: 

US2827@AOL.COM OR         CELL 414-640-2267 

RESERVATION   DEADLINE IS     SUNDAY, JUNE 15TH

ALL AGES
EVENT

RESERVATIONS
$20 - Adults

$10 - Children 12 and Under

PREPARE FOR 
“LBYC JEOPARDY”

Example Questions:

100 pts – “First LBYC races 

sailed solo by young 

sailors”

200 pts – “Name of a 

modified Olympic course”

300 pts – “Members of 

Team Sumo”

WAGON CHEFS:
Carrie & Don Franzene

Anne Franzene

Joslyn Blokell & Jeff Hudson

KC Haeger

Jane Kiernan & Brian Bellew

Patti & Bill Kercher

Jeff Lippert

Chris & Monty Mackey



FAQs about the 
LBSS Trivia Night  

How will this event support the LBSS?  
LBSS trains future sailors of Beulah at an incredible bargain! Our operat-
ing costs are not fully covered by course fees. $100 of your registration 
for this event may be a tax deductible donation to the LBSS.  

Tell me more about team trivia.  
Each team works together to provide a team answer to general knowl-
edge questions, which are asked one at a time by the MC (that’s Master 
of Ceremonies for you sailing types). Categories include sports, history, 
television, movies, music, geography and many, many more.  

Serious prizes are involved – how do I know there won’t be cheating?  
Our game will be run by Team Trivia Wisconsin. They are very experi-
enced at running these events. Check out their website at 
www.teamtriviawi.com.  

What’s for dinner?  
Dave Berg and crew are serving his famous combo of filet, shrimp 
skewers, baked potato with fixings, Caesar salad, vegetable, key lime 
pie. Plus appetizers!  

Does my team really have a chance of winning?  
Absolutely! The last few years, the winning team has pulled it out in the 
last round. Almost every team has been in contention! A key to success 
is team diversity.  Continued on next page 



LBSS Trivia FAQ’s continued 
 
Does my team really have a chance of winning?  

Absolutely! The last few years, the winning team has pulled it out in the last round. 
Almost every team has been in contention! A key to success is team diversity.  

How do I register?  
You can join a team being put together by our table captains or just sign up with Al and 
Linda Haeger and we’ll put you on a diverse team.  

What if I have out-of-town guests on the July 4 weekend?  
  Bring them along. We knew that this might happen, so we have a special $60 per                
person price for out-of-town guests. They’ll get a great meal and the trivia fun. 

   What was so Luffable? 

Some-
thing 
was 
really 
funny  

at the Opening Party. 
Looking at this photo of Julie 
Haeger and Andrea Jarecki  
makes you want to laugh 
too, doesn’t it? 

 C’s at Delavan’s  MIR         
   by Christine Porter 

      28 C boats competed on Delavan 
June 6-7 for the  Midwest Invitational 
Regatta. Beulah had 13 boats in at-
tendance. All 5 scheduled races 
were sailed. The first race was Sat-
urday morning. When we got onto 
the water there was a decent light air 
breeze. As the 5 leg race continued 
the breeze decided it had better 
places to be and shut off for the final 
two legs of the race. The top pack 
condensed and positions were 
changing every minute. In the end, 
Brian Brickler and Kevin Brickler won 
the race and headed in for lunch.               
The next two races were still pretty 
light and Beulah continued its win-
ning streak with Brain and Kevin tak-
ing race 2 and John Porter with Pat 
Welscher taking race 3. At the end of 
day 1 Brian was in the lead with Matt 

Prange from Okauchee only one 
point behind.  
       Sunday brought bigger breezes 
and we sailed two races in the morn-
ing. After a few general recalls race 
one was started. Delavan sailor Greg 
Gifford got an early lead and won the 
race with John Porter placing sec-
ond. The last race was won by Matt 
Prange. In the end, Matt Prange won 
the event just two points in front of 
the Bricklers and John Porter. Beu-
lah places dominated the trophy 
ceremony with Dave Davenport and 
Joe Bitter placing 7th, Frank Daven-
port and Ronnie Jarecki placing 5th, 
Dave Porter and Katie and Shawn 
Murphy placing 4th, John Porter and 
Pat Welscher placing 3rd, and Brian 
and Kevin Brickler placing 2nd. If 
you missed this event, be sure to 
come to the WYA on Delavan in Au-
gust. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome back to 
sailing, Kevin, and 
to winning again 
with brother Brian. 
Above: The Brick-
lers accept the 2nd 
place MRI trophy 
and Right: Kevin 
holds his best tro-
phies, Adele and 
Crosby. Kevin 
bravely won his 
recent battle with 
leukemia. 

Sailing in the chilly English 
Channel 
Stephanie Hudson below and Ian competed at Weymouth, in 
the English Channel at Sail for Gold last week.. She is at the far 
right behind the sail window.  

              Tennis anyone ???    
 

 The courts are ready for play.   
 Men`s tennis began June 5th.  



Welcome to our new members 

Rose and Norm Sass live on South Shore     Neil Seeger is Keith Beren’s cousin and     Mark Misch is from Chicago        Jane Kiernan (Mark’s sister) and Brian 
year round and want to meet  LBYC pals.      wife Sara is Schmitendorf’s daughter.      and a friend of Andrew Bohl’s.     Bellew are on Wilmer’s Grove. He sails. 

Congratulations to our High School Grads 

Andrea Sullivan will go to UW     Michael Barr will study            Sarah Kubicek will attend      Darby Bach will be a   Charlie Davenport chose    Riley Schmidt heads  
& Katie Smyczek to Ave Maria    engineering at Marquette        UW in Madison in fall.           Gator at U of Florida.      DePauw in Indiana             to Butler or UW 

Our Medalists at 
State Track Meet       

Andrea Sullivan of CM  (left) 
won a state title in the 4x100 
relay.  See far upper right.    
Charlie Kutschenreuter (right) 
set a new ETHS record in the 
Division 2 400 and also 
medaled in the 4 x 400 relay. 

It’s a Fabulous 
Yearbook  Thank 

you to Bridgette Boni-
field for another out-
standing creation.  She 
is a talented graphic 
designer and we are so 
lucky she donates so 
much of her time to the 
LBYC.  Thank you! 

Ann Alger’s Italian Vegetable Salad   
(made by Dennis Smalley on June 4th 
 
5 cups broccoli florets (1 large bunch) 
5 "       cauliflower florets (1 small head) 
4 plum tomatoes chopped 
1 medium cucumber peeled and sliced 
1 medium sweet onion thinly sliced 
1 cup sliced carrots 
2 cans (2 1/4 oz. each) sliced ripe olives 
1/2  cup sliced stuffed olives 
1 bottle (8 oz.) Italian salad dressing 
1 bottle (8 oz.) creamy Italian salad 
dressing 
2 cups mozzarella cheese 
 
Combine veggies. Combine dressings. 
Pour over vegetables and toss to coat. 
Cover and refrigerate at least four hours. 
Stir in cheese just before serving 
printed due to popular request at the Cookout 

Men’s Tuesday Golf 
While not an LBYC event, Roy Ger-
loff has organized a golf group and 
invites all interested LBYC men to 
join in. They play every Tuesday at 
golf courses in the area. If you’d 
like to play contact  
Roy Gerloff at  
414 -793-8406 or 
rgerloff33@gmail.com   

Sailing at Cork, Ireland 
Stephanie Roble's Epic Racing team 

took 3rd place, and the bronze medal, at 
the ISAF Women’s Match racing World 
Championship held June 4-8 in Cork, 
Ireland.  
(Stephanie is second from the right in the 
photo at left)   

Augie Jarecki 
Opening Party 



 

From the  PresidentFrom the  PresidentFrom the  PresidentFrom the  President   
 

It's time for Side stays fun. 
  
Tuesday June 17   
9:30 am—Spring Membership Brunch is hosted by the 
    Sidestays’ Board 
10:30 Membership Meeting 
 
Tuesday June 24  
12:00  - Sidestays’ Noon Social.  
            Join us for lunch, camaraderie and cards. 
 
Save the Date - Friday September 26  
 Sidestays’ Fall Tour 
             Destination Kohler, Wisconsin for a guided tour  

 
 of the Kohler Co, lunch 
 at one of the outstanding 
 American Club restau-
 rants followed by a self - 
 guided tour of the Kohler 
 Design Center. 
 
Don't forget to check out the  
Sidestays Shoppe.  New mer-
chandise continues to arrive.   
 
Looking forward to seeing you. 

                                                                

        Susan ClaytonSusan ClaytonSusan ClaytonSusan Clayton  

                                            SHOP THE SHOPPESHOP THE SHOPPESHOP THE SHOPPESHOP THE SHOPPE    
  

New New New New  FOR 2014FOR 2014FOR 2014FOR 2014                                                             

Lake Beulah Shirts and  Lake Beulah Shirts and  Lake Beulah Shirts and  Lake Beulah Shirts and  
    Sweatshirts for DadSweatshirts for DadSweatshirts for DadSweatshirts for Dad    

FOR FATHER’S DAYFOR FATHER’S DAYFOR FATHER’S DAYFOR FATHER’S DAY    
    

Get Dad a new coffee cupGet Dad a new coffee cupGet Dad a new coffee cupGet Dad a new coffee cup    
CHECK OUT THE SALE TABLE! CHECK OUT THE SALE TABLE! CHECK OUT THE SALE TABLE! CHECK OUT THE SALE TABLE!  
Many items reduced to sell.Many items reduced to sell.Many items reduced to sell.Many items reduced to sell.     

 

              Help needed for 
             the X Boat Quad  
               Lakes Regatta   

 
                                                 Monday June 30 and  

                          Tuesday July 1, 10:30 am 
 

Cut fruit, build sandwiches and plate food.  
No hot ovens or sticky pans! 

Please let us know if you can come help us out,  
Contact new member Dee Dee Birbaum at  

262-893-1477 or Kathy Kiernan at 630-728-7500  
(Both pictured above at the Pro/Signal Dinner) 

Kiernan555@sbcglobal.net or Diana@birbaum.com  

Lunch Ladies Needed 
 

LBSS Opti Regatta 
Monday, June 23rd  10am 

 

Easy Menu-Walking Tacos 
 

Please contact Molly Barr  
mollygbarr@msn.com 

                          

Nancy Schmidt 

 nancy.p.schmidt@pfizer.com 642-9022 



  

 

 

  

Members where all smiles at the Opening Party, May 24th 

     Betty and Ralph Gehrmann with Joan Dow.                  Julie Haeger, Nancy Schmidt and Shawn Murphy                              Jean and Dick Patterson    

            The Beulah Gang is back together again!                                     Ron Clayton with the Smycheks .                       Jeff Hudson chats with Mary Claire Kiernan. 

          Jeff Lippert and daughter Katie                           Mary Beth with Mom and Dad, Bill and Marilyn Kercher.   Ruth Rappold and Karen Mueller smile.                   



Lake Beulah Yacht Club 

P.O. Box 833 

N9220 East Shore Drive 

East Troy, WI 53120 

Editor’s Note: 
Mainsheets will be published on 
the following dates with deadlines 
the Sunday before:   
Publish Date                    Deadline Date 
June 27th            June 22nd 
July 11th  July 6th 
July 25th   July  20th 
August 8th  August 3rd 
August 22nd  August 17th 
November             To be determined 
Please check the dates of the events that 
you are involved with to be sure you can 
promote them in the Mainsheet. 
The deadline for the next issue is Sun-
day, June 22nd.  Send something funny 
for Luffables plus your articles and                     
photos to dcstein@wi.rr.com           
Stay current on www.lbyc.us 

                      Carol SteinCarol SteinCarol SteinCarol Stein    

PIER FOR SALE 
32’ long with 6’ x 4’  “L” 
Stainless steel frame & posts  

In great condition 
EZ in & out     Asking $900 

Call 
Jim Phillips 262-642-7876 

The Commodore’s Ball 
is August 23rd,  
Save this date!  

 
Above:  Commodore Frank is finally 
figuring this sailing thing out on the 
original Beast of Beulah.  And was it 
a beast.  As a 100 pound over-
weight wood tank, it taught this lad 
how to make the most of what you 
have, which to this day keeps him 
winning regattas with a 14 year old 
scow.  Young Frankie Davenport is 
the skipper and brother Jeff is his 
crew! 

WANTEDH.Boston Whaler 
13, 15. 17 or 18 foot 
with 4 Stroke Motor 

 
Contact  Dale Roble 
lakebeulah@aol.com or 

Call 262.939.3390 

Drink of the Month 
Try a “Beulah Blue” 

 
Made with 

lemonade/raspberry 
and blue vodka  

A refreshing drink! 
 

Only $4 


